
I will dedicate the rest of my life in attendance to Rev. and Mrs. Hyung Jin Moon 
 
Lourdes Swarts 
September 14, 2015 
 
Letter of resignation: 
 
Dear Dr. Michael Balcomb,   
 
I join with our brothers and sisters from around the world who feels   Mother Han has betrayed the will of 
our True Father and offer my resignation as member of the Family Federation for World Peace  as well as 
District Director for the Universal Peace Federation/Region 3.    
 
I am anguished over the fact that Mother Han, immediately after True Father’s passing, changed the CSG 
(over 80%) redacted, changed the Blessing Vows, changed from God to two gods, changed the very spirit 
of CIG our National Anthem, changed the Divine Principle/Four Position Foundation, changed the very 
person our beloved Father in tears offered to heaven as his inheritor and ‘representative body.’  Father 
went on to crown his inheritor 3 times.  I am certain you attended a number of these events as I did attend 
the one coronation held in New York City.   That was the day my beloved son was blessed and Rick and I 
served as attendants.  
 
Dr. Balcomb, please remove me from any mailing list and my name from any records you may keep. 
 
I am ashamed in front of Father who gave his blood, sweat and tears to build a movement to serve God 
because I was not able to work harder to protect it from the heretics and destroyers.    
 
I will dedicate the rest of my life in attendance to the CIG King and Queen of the second generation, Rev. 
and Mrs. Hyung Jin Moon. 
 
Lourdes Swarts 
 
 


